BMW RIDERS OF TOLEDO NEWSLETTER MARCH 3, 1975

We would like to welcome our new member, Stu Kerr. Stu was voted into the club, at our last meeting. He is the owner of a 1967-BMW R/60. Welcome Stu, we are glad to have you as a member.

NEWS FLASH: Ace Freeman has informed me that congratulations are in order for our local BMW dealer, and club member, Harmen Kearns. While attending a trade fair in Cincinnati, Ohio, he was presented with a service award plague, by a representive from Butler and Smith, for being one of the top service dealers during the year 1974. Fine job Harmen, keep it up.

Our club patches are not in as yet, but they should be comming in another 3 or 4 weeks. Those of you that ordered jackets, they are in. If your not in a hurry for them, I'll bring them to the meeting, otherwise I ask that you pick them up at my house. If there is anyone else that would like to order one, see me at the meeting, and I'll send in another order.

Bob Boyd, has really been hustling things for our goodie bags, also he has received a couple of door prizes donated by General Motors.

Don Arquette, have you done any good on getting the goodie bags? If you are unable to get any, contact Ruth, and she will try her source of getting some.

Bob, and Tom will you be able to report on what your plans are on the tour for our rally?

By the way Ace and Mike, have the meals all set up with the res= tuarant in Petersburg. The price was increased a slight bit, so we made the decision to raise our fee one dollar. It will be \$10.00 preregistration, and \$11.00 at the gate.

I made up our quarter page ad, and sent it into the National News, and requested it tobe printed in the April issue.

I received a call from Stan, and Carol Kain yesterday, inviting our members to their annual Spaghetti Dinner, which will be held on, Saturday, March 22nd. All attending people will be promised all the Wine and Spaghetti they can consume from 6:00 - 8:00 P.M. They aslo will have a band, and dancing till midnight, and anyone who cares to spend the night, and return home on Sunday, Stan and Carol offered to put you up for the night.

EVENTS: MAY 3 & 4 Mini Rally, Coldwater, Michigan sponsered by the Battle Creek, and Detroit BMW Clubs.

MAY 16,17, & 18, 1975 Shakamak Lake Rally, sponsered by

Southwestern, Indiana BMW Riders Inc. (New BMW Club) at Shakamak State Park, Jasonville, Indiana.

JUNE 27, 28, & 29 Third Annual National Rally (Ozark Hillbilly Rally) Jellystone Park, Branson, Mo. I have plenty of registations, and literature for those of you that need it.

Our next meeting will be March 11, 1975 at the home of the Boyds at 4015 McGregor Lane, at 8:00 P.M. Hope to see all of you there.

Your Secretary, Liz Smith